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End of Term Update

Friday 15th October 2021
Dear Parents and Carers
Well we have made it to the end of another term!  Once again I am immensely proud of how our St Andrew’s school community has met the new challenges of school return and the support that everyone has shown one another.  It has been lovely to see our pupils settle so well, into updated routines, and to receive the cooperation and support of parents and carers as we adapt to the ever-changing “normal.”
I would like to say a special Thank You to the amazing staff at St Andrew’s.  The entire school team has worked tirelessly to provide a safe and nurturing return, for our pupils, and I feel privileged to have their professionalism and support as we move forward.
All that remains is for me to wish everyone a peaceful and relaxing holiday – hopefully with the odd glimmer of sunshine! We look forward to welcoming our pupils back safely on Tuesday 26th October at their usual staggered starting time.  Thank you.
Joanne Hunter                                                                                                                                         Acting Leader of Learning

As always, we have some updates and information that we hope you will find useful.
Health and Safety – CODID Guidance: 
As you are aware, COVID health and safety guidance, from Scottish Government, is updated on a regular basis.  We are anticipating that there may be some further relaxation of restrictions during the October break.  Information will follow early in the new term with any updates on our school routines and procedures.
Parent/Carer Consultations:                                                                                                                     Staff were pleased to talk with parents and carers over this past week.  We hope that these discussions were informative and helpful.  Due to staff illness, all P1 and some P2 calls have been rescheduled for the week after the October break.  For those families who were unavailable when staff called, we will also attempt to make contact on school return.
School Meals:                                                                                                                                         All P1-4 pupils will continue to be provided with a packed lunch, from our school kitchen, following the October break.  We appreciate that some children may prefer to continue bringing their own packed lunch, from home, and this is fine.  
P5 -7 pupils should continue to bring a packed lunch from home.  Those families entitled to free school meals will continue to receive BACs payments directly into their bank account.  Further information can be found on the school and Midlothian Council websites.  Please note that free school meals and payments are not provided during the October break.
Food Allergen Update:                                                                                                                                                               Please note that as a result of new legislation, concerning food allergens, schools are no longer permitted to give out birthday cake or any sort of treats on behalf of parents and carers.  We appreciate that this may be disappointing, however we will do our best to make your child’s day special in other ways.  Thank you for your support.
P7 Hoodies:                                                                                                                                                A huge Thank You to our Parent Council who have agreed to buy hoodies for all of our P7 pupils again this year.  Pupils should hopefully be able to try on sample sizes, after the October break, with an order being placed soon after.
House Captains:                                                                                                                                               This week has been particularly exciting as P1-7 pupils cast their votes for our House Captains.  Thank you to Miss Wilkinson and our P7 pupils who put so much work in to preparing a host of excellent presentations.  These were recorded and sent to all classes, who then watched them throughout the week.  Miss Wilkinson has kindly arranged to upload the recordings on to Google Classroom, after a well-deserved October break.  This means that parents and carers will be able to watch and share in their child’s hard work.
In order to adapt to some of the organisational challenges, presented by COVID, we have decided to appoint four House Captains per house this year.  This means that each house will have two pairs of Captains – one pair will have responsibility for P1-4 activities and a second pair will have responsibility for P5-7 activities.  The successful candidates this year are:
St Peter’s P1-4:  Halle and Connor                               St Paul’s P1-4:  Fraser and John  

St Peter’s P5-7:  Alfie and Latisha                                 St Paul’s P5-7:  Eva and Tristan
Euro Quiz:                                                                                                                                                 Belated Congratulations are also due to last year’s P6 Euro Quiz team.  After a hard-fought contest with other Midlothian schools, our team were narrowly pipped at the post for the title and achieved 2nd place.  Well done to Kasey, Ethan, Emelia and Alfie who were awarded with their certificates and prize tokens today. 
Halloween:                                                                                                                                             Friday 29th October will see a fun morning of Halloween activities, kindly funded by our Parent Council.  A flyer explaining their Halloween Mask Competition has already been issued separately.  Pupils are welcome to come to school in costume on the 29th, if they wish.  We do ask that horror-style costumes and masks are not worn, and are kept for activities out of school, as these can be frightening for our younger pupils.  Thank you.
Communication:                                                                                                                                    As always, we are keen to keep in regular contact with you, regarding the progress and well-being of your child.  Please feel free to contact the school office, either by phone or email, if there is something that you would like to discuss, and a member of staff will be in touch at the earliest opportunity.
Please note that our school office will close today at 12:30 and reopen on Monday 26th October at 8:30.  Thank you.
Happy Holidays!
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